LUNCARTY, REDGORTON & MONEYDIE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
 
Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday 22 October  2019, The Church Centre, Luncarty at 7:30 pm.
PRESENT
 
George Black (GB) – Chair
Frank Stevenson (FS) – Vice Chair
Elizabeth Comrie (EC)
Moira Hutchison (MH)
Iain Mathieson (IM)
Bruce Burns (BB)
Alison Hood (AH)
APOLOGIES
John Andrews (JA)
Councillor G Laing (GL)
Councillor I James (IJ)
IN ATTENDANCE
Councillor A Jarvis (AJ)
Alistair Godfrey (AG)
Police Scotland representative – PC Ashley Mitchinson
Number of public attending:  16
 
1. APOLOGIES
 
Apologies received from JA, Councillors James and Laing.
2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
 
Minutes of the August 2019 meeting were approved – proposed by AH and  seconded by IM.  
3. MATTERS OUTSTANDING
i) Gellyburn Woods - item carried forward .
ii) Overgrown path between Redgorton crossroads and Battleby Farm  road end entrance.  Item carried forward. 
iii) Pelican Crossing – GB advised he had no update at present in relation to an application submitted for a proposed pelican crossing as part of a roads initiative funding for Main Road, Luncarty.  In the same e-mail highlighted potential alternative traffic calming measures for Marshall Way.  ACTION:  GB to provide updates.
iv) EC advised she was now in receipt of information from Registrars of Scotland as to who owns Belvedere House however the old garden (strip of ground opposite) which includes the embankment where the abandoned caravan and old cars has changed hands frequently and it was unknown at this time who owns the land.  It was agreed to give another 14 days for further research.  If no further forward it was discussed approaching the Press for publicity.   ACTION:  EC to provide an update to fellow Community Councillors at the end of the 14 day period.
 v) GB has exchanged e-mails with the Area Manager, Transport Scotland.  A site meeting is to be arranged to allow the Area Manager to discuss issues regarding the A9 in particular Core Paths and crossing points.
vi)
Parking at Trinity when Luncarty Football Team playing home games at Brownlands Park was discussed as parked cars have been restricting the view of cars in both directions by parking on the footpath.  The Police have been made aware and plan to be in attendance at the next home game.
vii) Denmarkfield Farm road/Fairview shortcut used by local residents to try to avoid being caught up in the A9 road works.  Gates will be reinstated to stop this - the southern end gate is already in situ but open and the other gate will be re-instated but no clear date has been given for this.  
viii)GB confirmed he had reported the overhanging tree branches along the Planton which has affect the lack of daylight in the rooms at the back of the  houses in Isla Road along with the street lighting being obstructed.
4.     COMMUNITY POLICE UPDATE
 

PC Ashley Mitchinson attended the meeting.  She advised she had been in post for 8 months and apologized for not being in attendance earlier.  Although noting to report in Luncarty, a vehicle had been reported stolen in Stanley, which turned out to have been taken by a family member without permission.  Mention was made about being very vigilant relating to call screening as a fraud was committed in Stanley and Luncarty.  A theft was reported of tools being taken from a blue van in Stanley.

The Police plan to undertake speed checks and will inspect the parking at football matches.

FS asked if the person who had been charged with Fly Tipping in Stanley had appeared in Court yet.  This case has not come to Court yet.  A new initiative called SPARCS – was responsible for catching the individual.

Another new initiative is called Rural Watch which a link was to be forwarded to us.

Police plan where possible to be in attendance during the school exclusion period to ensure the rules are enforced.

Member of public advised cars are now parking on the hill on Taypark Road all down one side which is not great for drivers coming up the hill or going down.  This is a relatively new.  ACTION:  GB to contact football coaches again.

It was noted Skateboarders are out in the grey dark every evening at the moment.  Police will endeavour to talk with them.
5.
PRESENTATION FROM PERTH & KINROSS COUNCIL AND SYSTRA REGARDING TRAFFIC MODELLING USED FOR CROSS TAY LINK ROAD

Iain Clement, Systra, gave a PowerPoint presentation relating to the traffic modelling.  Alex Deans and Lachlan McLean, Perth & Kinross Council were also in attendance.  

Modelling has been used for some time, for over 10 years in the PKC area.  To-night’s presentation is to be given to Bridgend, Scone and Coupar Angus Community Councils.  The main aim is to reduce congestion and improve air quality in Perth.  

A microsimulation traffic model has been used with real time video for trips, journeys in real time with constant updates.  160,000 trips have been used in the model.  This includes journey time, junction times, queuing as well as Automatic Number Plate Registration (ANPR).  The baseline information is updated every 5 years, not in between; (last count was in 2015), this information will be updated in 2020.  Information is also gathered from the Census; the last one was 2011 and data used in the modelling included demographic spread of vehicle ownership.

Other elements in the traffic modelling include; Split Cycle Offset Optimisation Technique (SCOOT) for traffic lights, average driver behaviour, vehicle types and their motion (kinematics).  Baseline modelling starts from the ‘do nothing’ scenario with future modelling estimated for 2023 and 2038. 
These figures use estimated build-out rates for developments in the approved Local Development Plan and LDP2.  Actual build-out rates for may turn out to be less than estimated.

This still leaves Inveralmond Roundabout. Which is managed by BEAR Scotland on behalf of Transport Scotland.  Perth & Kinross Council has provided some minor improvements at its own cost, but without acknowledgement from Transport Scotland.
5. 
(a)     PLANNING UPDATE
Planning application for two houses submitted one for Moneydie and the other for change of use from offices to a house in Luncarty.
(b) TREASURERS REPORT
£539.60 was in the bank with approx £100 to pay out.
6.
STRATHTAY ACTION PARTNERSHIP

FS attended the last meeting on 19 September 2019 along with Councillors to review 13 applications for funding from a total of £25,000 in available. All applications were marked from a set of criteria supplied.  5 applications were put forward for final approval to a meeting within Perth & Kinross Council on 27 November 2019.  No application will be 100% successful but if approved will receive a percentage of what they asked for.  It was noted an application was received from Luncarty Community Football for both boys and girl aged between 5-12 year olds.

The next tranche of funding will be available from 12 December 2019. 

FS expressed his thanks to AH for her attendance on his behalf at the previous meeting.
7.      ROADS

Member of public raised the issue of tree growth near Coldrochie Farm.  When he had contacted the Council main switchboard earlier in the year the pot hole issues were addressed very swiftly but the overhanging tree branches have not been addressed.  He was given a new case number:  150149665.

A meeting took place between Mark MacDonald, Stanley, IM and JA relating to the possibility of erecting a bridge over the Schochie to allow for a cycle/walking path from Stanley to Perth.  Various options were discussed however this could be very expensive.

AG advised he had received Air Quality and Noise Quality documents from Ross Fletcher, PKC and would forward around the Community Council members.

It was noted the road surface from Redgorton Garage to Redgorton crossroads and up to Battleby was very uneven for cyclists.  ACTION:  
GB to bring this to the attention of the Roads Department.

Member of public advised the Moneydie to Letham Farm stretch of the road was also very uneven.
8.     CORRESPONDENCE
As part of NHS Tayside Shaping Orthopaedic Services consulations – a final event will be held in Asda Superstore, Dunkeld Road, Perth on Friday 25 October between 10:00 – 16:00.
Community Transport Forum note of meeting.  Meeting was held on 5 September 2019 in Auchterarder.
9.
CORE PATHS

Nil
10.    ANY OTHER BUSINESS

IM advised the Luncarty & Redgorton in Bloom group plan to erect a Christmas Tree in the village. A just giving page has been set up which has raised £800.00 however it costs £1,500 for the electricity connection.  It is hoped to raise £2,000 to allow for the purchase of the tree plus decorations. A poster will also be put in the Noticeboard as individuals can donate by cash if they prefer.

AH advised a number of households within the Moneydie are had not received voting papers for the Community Council election.  GB raised a question, asking if Bertha Park residents had received voting papers.  ACTION:  EC to contact Council offices regarding these issues the same evening.

Member of public asked who was responsible for the present location of the recycling bins in Taypark Road.  GB advised the bins had been re-sited to the current position as it was near the grit bins as had been thought was a more appropriate spot than the location selected initially which was Marshall Way very close to houses.   Thought as it was on the hill it was really not the best location however consideration had been given at the time that open land to the front and trees at the rear would reduce noise spread.  Also that vehicles already stop there to service existing rubbish and grit bins. Individual advised to contact Environmental Services direct to voice concern.

No update received from NHS Tayside regarding the proposed Pharmacy application.  ACTION:  GB to liaise with NHS Tayside
 11.   DATE OF NEXT MEETING
-  26 November 2019 (EGM also)
 

(Meeting closed at 21.34)
5

